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________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
I hope everyone is coping with the heat and humidity....and if it has not been either of those, 

then it has been unusually wet.  I want to thank everyone who came to our July picnic and 
all of the outstanding cooks who prepared our food.  It was also good to see some new and 
younger faces at our picnic this year......and our long-time board member, Robert Allnutt, 

reminded all of us of the importance of agriculture and the role it plays in our daily lives. 
    

The Friendsô would also like to thank John Zawitoski, district manager for the Montgomery Soil Conservation 
district.  John spoke to our general membership meeting in May and provided a wealth of information of the 

various, local, state and federal conservation programs that he oversees.....and John shared the departmental 
newsletter with those in attendance and added us to his mailing list.....thank you, John! 
    

Your Friendsô Board is busy planning our events for the rest of the year.  Our next event, Bluegrass on the 

Farm is set for Saturday, September 15, noon to 6:00 p.m., with gates opening at 11:00 a.m...The show, now 
in its 13th year, will feature outstanding bands, to include "Peace Run", "Bluetrain", and "Heavy Traffic 
Ahead".....and there will be plenty of lawn seating and good food!......This will be an event for the whole    
family.     The Friends are grateful for all of the sponsors and volunteers that help to make this an outstanding 

program every year. 
   

We will close out a very busy year with our Harvest Festival in October; our Blacksmith and Traditional Arts 
show in November and our Christmas on the Farm in December....so there are plenty of opportunities to get 

involved! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Published Quarterly by 

Friends of the Agricultural  History Farm Park, Inc. 
President: Maurice Ward; Vice President: Cindy Biery; Secretary: Frances Becker; Treasurer: Mary Ann Shirven 
Other Board Members: Robert  Lee ñBobbyò Allnutt, Deborah Lee, Chris Suzich and Howard Williams 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
Maurice Ward 

Friends of the Agricultural History Farm Park Dates to Remember 
 

Saturday, September 15ðBluegrass on the Farmðnoonð6:00 p.m. (doors open at 11 am) 
Thursday, September 20ðGeneral Membership Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Thursday, October 18ðAnnual Meeting and Election of Officers at 7:00 p.m. 
  Saturday and Sunday, November 3 and 4 ðTraditional Arts and Blacksmith Show

  Saturday and Sunday, December 8 and 9ðChristmas on the Farm 
  Thursday, December 20ðFriends of the Farm Christmas Party 
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MEMBERSHIP 
by Laura Ann Whirley 

 

Is your membership up to date?  Please look at the code on your address label.  It reflects the dues category and year 
paid through.  To renew (or join) make checks payable to ñFriends of the Agricultural History Farm Park, Inc.ò and 
send to PO Box 5810, Derwood, MD 20855 
    $5.00  Annually-(I) Individual 
    $8.00  Annually-(F) Family (husband/wife; children 18 & under) 
    $10.00  Annually-(O) Organization 
    $10.00  Annually-(B) Business 
    $250.00  Individual Life Membership (one time payment) 
        $250.00  Business Life Membership (one time payment)\ 
 
Thank you for keeping your membership up to date and special thanks to JoAnn Mueller and Barbara Anayannisðyou 
are Life Members # 61 and #62!  Number 63, where are ye?   Call Laura Ann Whirley if you have questionsð 
301-926-4669 and feel free to pay multiple years or consider a life membership!  One of these days Iôll have to turn 
Membership over to someone else so thanks for helping me keep our dues up to date!    

 

Bluegrass on the Farm 
Chris Suzich 

 

Bluegrass on the Farm this year is Saturday, September 15, so come out and enjoy.  Gate opens at 11am, music begins 
at noon through 6pm.  Tickets this year are only $15 for an adult, kids 13 and younger are free.  We have a fantastic    
line-up of bands this year.  Come see Bluetrain, Peace Run, and Heavy Traffic Ahead.  Each band will perform 2 sets 
starting at noon.  A full schedule and other information can be found at http://www.bluegrassonthefarm.com.  Please 
share the newsletter sponsor request insert with friends and businesses you support.  And, donôt forget that you can be a 
sponsor too! 

Come and listen all day or just for a little while.  Either way, feel free to bring a picnic lunch or plan to  purchase some 
of the delicious food we'll have for sale.  And don't forget your camping chair or a blanket for seating under the 
big shade trees.  This event is rain or shine.  If rain is in the forecast, we can move into the barn.  Support the Friends' 
and our wonderful bands!  Questions?  Email Chris at chrissuzich@comcast.net.   

The Friends has entered into a marketing agreement with Montgomery Magazine to help promote our organization and 
events.  Montgomery Magazine is free to residents of our county and free subscriptions can be obtained online 
at www.montgomerymagazine.com or by calling 301-933.6500.  Look for our Bluegrass on the Farm ad in the recent 
edition of Montgomery Magazine. 

Newsletter Archives 
Howard Williams 

  
My wife Chris and I recently completed archiving all available Friends' newsletters from 1995-2018. All issues have 
been digitized into a single Adobe document which has been converted to an Optical Character Recognition (OCR)  
format for searching capabilities. This document has been placed onto several flash drives including one to leave at the 
farmhouse library. Chris Suzich will  investigate the possibility of placing this newsletter document onto the Friends' 
website. Additionally, two sets of hard copy available newsletters have been created and delivered to the farmhouse  
library. The list of missing newsletters includes:  1995 September & December, 1997 December, 1998 June &  
December, and 2005 March.  If you have copies of these newsletters, please contact me - hawckw@verizon.net  or 
(301) 349-2098. 
 

 

Sympathy, Well Wishes and Congratulations 
Laura Ann Whirley 

 
Our Sympathy to the family of Emily Dismuke.  Emily retired from Sandy Spring Bank where she was the        
employee who performed the paperwork when I started the Friendsô account with them. She was special! 

 

 Our sympathy is also extended to Mike Dwyer on the death of his mother. 
 

Sorry, Steve Oneil, we hadnôt wished you wellðJudyôs nice note to me also noted you have had 3 back surgeries.  
Hope #3 was the last and you are doing well.  Our sympathy, Judy, on the passing of your brother Mike.   

And blessings to your 94 year old mother.  Hope the future is good to all of your family!  
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by Laura Ann Whirley 
 

Thank you Laurie Sieminski!  I thought by now we would have your donations on exhibit in the farm house but things 
have not happened as quickly as in the past!  Weôre working on it. 
 
Thanks again to our special friend, Mike Dwyer  - Royalty # 20 from his book netted $288.99 and makes a total dona-
tion of $8833.71.  Mike dedicated his Montgomery County book to our first president, Mike Roth and the dedicated vol-
unteers who make up the Friends of the Agricultural History Farm Park, Inc. 
 
Thank you Montgomery Central Derwood Lions for your $150 donation and thanks to Sandy and George   Epperson for 
their monetary donation toward our July membersô picnic expenses. 
 

 

Whatôs It? Project ï Granary Update 
 

 
 
ñWhatôs It?ò volunteers, Chris and Howard Williams and Susan Morris, have been busy the past few months updating 
the Granary inventory and notebook. The PowerPointÊ presentation currently contains 171 color slides, many of which 
are accompanied by descriptions of the origin and/or use of the items.  
 
The above photograph shows a recent donation, hand-held corn huskers, from Chris and Howard Williams. So, what 
do we know about these tools from the past? According to an article by James N. Boblenz in Farm Collector magazine, 
ñIn my time, fields were smaller, crops were rotated between corn, soybeans, wheat, and hay; yields were much less and 
almost every farm had a range of livestock and every farmer had chores to do. Corn pickers were just becoming more 
prevalent on many farms. Few had mounted pickers. Most were pull-behind one- or two-row corn machines. Before a 
farmer could begin picking, he had to open the field ï that is, to husk sufficient rows to operate equipment and not run 
over and knock down standing corn. Ours was a one-row New Idea corn picker with rear delivery that dropped ears of 
corn into a wagon pulled directly behind the picker. We husked four rows across each end of the field to turn, two rows 
along each side. Then we husked two rows for every twelve rows standing throughout the field. This allowed the picker 
make six rounds in each land before moving to the next land. We used the six round method so we didnôt waste idle time 
at the ends for turning. Husking tools had been around a long time. There were husking pegs, husking hooks, palm   
huskers, studded gloves, and husking mittens. Each tool had its advocates. As for me, I preferred a one-hook palm   
husker. It seemed easier for me to use than a husking peg or hook. I never used a studded glove although I did use a 
mesh thumb guard to keep from wearing through the thumb of my glove so fast when husking corn from the shock.ò 

Looking Ahead! 
 

Fall is a busy time for Friendsô members.  As we prepare ñBluegrass on the Farmò we look ahead to:   
 

Blacksmith and Traditional Arts Show on November 3 & 4 from 10 AMð4 PM.  Buy your holiday gifts 
from blacksmiths and other special vendors as you learn about traditional arts. 
 

Christmas on the Farm will be held December 8 & 9 from noonð5 PM.  Fun for the whole family! 
 

As always, volunteers make these events a success!  Contact Maurice Ward, any board member or  
call 301-670-4661 to lend a hand! 


